
Art Attack 
 

Students show off their 

talents with some 

amazing art. 

 

 

 

P3 

White Card 

 
Keeping safe on 

construction work 

site. 
 

 

P 4 

Student Success 
 

Student’s share their 

stories of success this 

semester. 
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We’re back to 

Face-to- Face  
 

Phoebe, Josh and Ben 

(from left to right) have 

enjoyed being back on 

site to continue with 

their learning this term. 

Pizza & Shrek 
 

Students chose to 

celebrate the end of the 

term with a pizza lunch 

and a movie experience.  

 

P5 

First Aid 
 

CPR, sprains and bites. 

Students learn the 

basics of first aid to 

help prepare for 

emergency situations. 
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Term 2 has marked the transition back to face to face learning at the NESPN CLC. 

 

It was a term of short courses with Barista/Hygiene, White Card, and 2 First Aid courses 

delivered. Close to 50 students were able to add new accreditations to their CV’s. 
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Coordinator’s Recap 

Students have been working well to get themselves back into the routine of face to face learning this 

term after the disruptions we faced last term and the beginning of this term. Students have shown 

great resilience in completing their assessments and gaining SACE credits.  

 

Many students have been successful in completing short courses this term including First Aid, 

Barista/Hygiene and White Card.  I was lucky enough to attend one of the First Aid courses myself 

and was happy to see high levels of engagement from the students. Everyone was happy to participate 

and get stuck in to perform the correct 30 chest compressions to 2 breaths ratio on their mannequin, 

as well as practicing bandaging techniques and using an automatic defibrillator. NEPSN CLC staff were 

also the beneficiaries of some lovely hot beverages as the students perfected their barista skills. We 

look forward to another strong term of short courses in term 3 with the Learners 3-day training and 

test, Hospitality cluster, and White Card all running.  

 

I’d also like to take the opportunity to thank the staff at the NESPN CLC for all of their hard work 

and dedication over the past few months. What we have seen, and are still seeing around Australia 

and the world is unprecedented for our current generations and it has really has been a challenging 

time. Teachers have had to work hard to adjust their learning delivery and introduce new online and 

distance learning modes of interacting with students to ensure they are still able to access quality 

learning programs. Case Managers have also had to modify the way they support young people focusing 

on the wellbeing challenges faced by the students as a result of the pandemic. Thank you all for your 

efforts. While there have been difficulties, the NESPN CLC has remained a positive space and still a 

joy to work.      

 

Lastly to the students. This has been trying for everyone in our society. Going from a strong start to 

the year onsite, to all learning being delivered remotely online and finally back to face to face learning 

this term has been a challenge to say the least. However, you’re back, engaging positively with the 

site again and working towards your learning and wellbeing goals. You have done a great job. Well done! 

 

Have a great break and stay safe! 

 

Thank You,          ,  

 

Juan Lopez 

NESPN Community Learning Centre Coordinator  

 

  



CLC Profiles 

Juan: NESPN CLC Coordinator 

 

Chocolate  

 

Avengers: Infinity War 

 

Catching things that I’ve 

dropped 

I’m eating Chocolate 

 

Alfred the Great as a medieval 

ruler that valued education  

 

Being a part of student 

successes 

  

Name/occupation: 

 

Favourite Food: 

 

Favourite Movie: 

 

What is your hidden talent? 

 

I’m happiest when… 

 

If I could meet anyone from  

any time period, it would be… 

 

Favourite thing about the CLC? 

 

  

Xander: FLO student 

 

Pasta 

 

Back To The Future II 

 

Existing  

 

Playing Video Games 

 

Christopher Lloyd because I like 

his role as Doc Brown 

 

The GAME engagement program  
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This term, students have been honing their artistic skills through charcoal and ink drawing. Students 

began by drawing basic shapes with charcoal focusing on shadow and highlights. From there students 

moved on to more detailed drawings working on shading, shape and form. Through the ink drawing 

sessions, students moved away from the notion of perfection to embrace happy mistakes. Twigs were 

used to experiment with ink to focus on creating natural and expressive lines. Art attack gives the 

students a fantastic opportunity to experiment, take chances, move away from a perfectionist mindset 

and to be okay with making mistakes. It gives students of all artistic abilities a chance to give it a go 

and participate for no other reason except because they enjoy it.  

Art Attack   



  

To finish the term off the CLC ran a White 

Card short course for students looking to 

pursue a pathway in construction.  

 

Topics such as duty of care, recognising 

hazards, accident regulations, penalties, and 

team behaviour were covered. This gave the 

students greater insight into the construction 

industry and how to stay safe on a work site.   

 

Many students have expressed interest in 

enrolling into VET certifications as part of their 

SACE and education plan as well as working 

with their case managers to obtain work in 

construction industry. 

White Card   
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First Aid  

This term the NEPSN CLC ran two First 

Aid short courses with almost 30 students 

gaining accreditation. Students worked 

through the legalities and obligations 

around first aid as well as sprains, 

fractures, bites, CPR, and much more. 

 

With COVID – 19 still informing how many 

activities are facilitated students worked 

to perfect their bandaging techniques on 

pool noodles as a substitute for human 

limbs. Students were also careful to wipe 

down the Mannequins with disinfectant 

wipes after use, wear gloves and use hand 

sanitiser to ensure safe hygiene practices.    



It has been a long semester and an interesting 

first half of the year. With an opportunity to 

celebrate student successes this term, the 

student voice committee decided to plan a 

lunch and movie afternoon.  

 

Students enjoyed some pizza for lunch and 

then kicked back, relaxed and watched a film. 

A survey was conducted for students to 

choose a film and ‘Shrek’ was the picture of 

choice. It was great to have the chance take a 

moment and reflect on how well the students 

have done this year so far under exceptional 

circumstances. 

End of Term Celebration 

Pg. 5 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Student Success 

Cai (below) 

Cai has been kicking goals in his learning this 

year and has completed PLP, and a semester 

of stage 1 Essential Maths. Cai is now working 

on a second semester of Essential Maths and 

has shown fantastic motivation to get his work 

done! Good job Cai! 

Ashanti (left) 

This year Ashanti has identified time management 

as an area she would like to improve on and has 

been working with her case manager on strategies 

and supports. Ashanti has an artistic flair and her 

goal is to enrol into an offsite Art course in the near 

future. Part of her preparation for showing that she 

can commit to attending an offsite course and 

manage her time was to enrol into some onsite short 

courses. Ashanti enrolled in Barista/Hygiene and 

First Aid, and was able to manage her time 

effectively to be at the CLC on time and ready to 

go for each course. Ashanti has also made good 

progress in her PLP class as wells as moving up into 

Essential Maths and English for next term. Well done 

Ashanti! 

Ioanna (above) 

Ioanna has been working towards her goal of 

increasing her engagement in education at the 

NESPN CLC. Working with her case manager 

she has been able to implement strategies to 

achieve this goal and has managed to build her 

attendance steadily over the term. Now with 

regular attendance to case management and 

her classes. Ioanna now has her sights set on 

completing PLP by the end of the year.  

Well done Ioanna!  
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Staff news 

End of Term Awards 

Pg. 7 

 

 

 

 

 

This term many students have embodied and displayed the CLC’s values. Well done to those that 

have been recognised below for their work this term in demonstrating what the CLC stands for! 

Congratulations! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We finally have a photo with all of the NESPN CLC staff! 

  

The NESPN CLC Team! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left to right: Jeff Feder: FLO Case Manager, Juan Lopez: NESPN CLC Coordinator, Shanna Scott: FLO Case 

Manager, Connor Earle: Teacher, Brittany Wennan: FLO Case Manager, Andrew Persian: FLO Case Manager, 

Amara Marafioti: FLO Case Manager, Monique Bekirovski: Teacher, Maddy Agar: Teacher, Jayde Marsh: FLO Case 

Manager, Tracey Sutton: Team Leader, Zoe Cross: FLO Case Manager. 
 

, ,   

    

Respect    Courage         Personal Best     Resilience       Diversity/Inclusivity 
 

Dylan Napier       Kynan Rowan   Kayla Wilton     Ashanti Rewell-Smart Emily R      

       

 

 

 

Important Dates:  Term 1 End – Thursday 2nd July 

   Term 2 Start – Monday 20th July  


